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City of Pittsburgh
Sewer Facilities Planning Module Questionnaire

PROJECT NAME: HERRON AVENUE TOWNHOMES 
1) What was the previous permitted use for this property?
The development occurs on thirty-three (33) individual parcels that are consolidated and subdivided into twenty-seven (27) proposed lots.  Many of the existing lots are vacant, with a few single family units remaining.  The previous permitted use of the lots were single family, with exception of the lot at the corner of Ruthven and Herron that was previously a bar.  
2) What is the proposed use for the property?
Laurel Communities is proposing to construct 27 new single family attached dwellings (townhomes) in the Polish Hill Neighborhood of the 6th Ward of the City of Pittsburgh, Allegheny County, Pennsylvania. Specifically, the project is located at the switch-back on Herron Avenue, between the M.L.K. Jr. Busway/Ruthven Street and Linoleum Way.

Nine (9) of the townhomes will front Ruthven Street, nine (9) will front Herron Avenue, two (2) will front Linoleum Way and the remaining seven (7) will front the proposed sidewalk street which extends into the property.  

Each unit is intended to be three story townhomes with an integral garage.  
The units are available in both two bedroom and three bedroom unit types, the precise internal layout of each unit is determined upon the sale of the unit.  However, it should be noted that all 27 units are single family attached dwellings.
	
3) How is green stormwater mitigation being integrated into the proposed project?
The development will meet all requirements for the City of Pittsburgh as well as the Allegheny County Conservation District.  
As of the submission of this document, the site has received Stormwater Management approval from the City of Pittsburgh Department of Planning has recently submitted to the Allegheny County Conservation District in conjunction with the required NPDES permit. 
The site was designed to minimize impervious areas to the greatest extent possible with consideration to existing site topography which includes steep slopes.  It should be noted that these steep slopes are not proposed to be impacted as part of this development.
Those lawn and re-vegetated areas intended to receive stormwater runoff from disconnected roof leaders, and disconnected non-roof impervious surfaces such as sidewalks, driveways, parking areas etc., shall be final graded with uncompacted topsoil, or an equivalent amended soil mixture, having a minimum depth of six (6) inches. All other re-vegetated and lawn areas shall be final graded with uncompacted topsoil, or equivalent amended soil mixture, having a minimum depth of four (4) inches.  
Also, 


4) Will the development result in a net positive or net negative change in stormwater flow?
The stormwater management facility focuses on capture, detention and filtration of stormwater.  Due to the unsuitable type of soils on-site, as observed and tested through the geotechnical investigation and analysis, infiltration is not recommended as it could cause the subsurface soils to compress and destabilize.  Although the development will result in a net increase in the volume of water leaving the site, through the use of the proposed detention facilities, the stormwater will be discharged over a much longer period of time thereby reducing the post-development peak discharge flow rate below that of the pre-development peak discharge flow rate.  



